
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 20, 2009 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  3
rd

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE # 081189 

    INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST 

    CENTER STREET FROM A POINT 110 FEET EAST OF 

    NORTH FRATNEY STREET TO A POINT 25 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the alley south of East Center Street between North Fratney Street and North Bremen 

Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling eastbound on East Center Street when 

vehicles park close to the alley approach.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 20, 2009 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  6
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE # 081189 

    INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

      NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM A POINT 

    70 FEET NORTH OF EAST DOCK STREET TO A 

    POINT 25 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

This is in response to a request from a local resident who resides at Brewers Point 

Apartments to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the parking lot of Brewers Point Apartments have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling 

southbound on North Commerce Street due to the alignment of the roadway and when 

vehicles park close to the driveway.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 20, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE # 081189 

    INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON EAST SIDE OF 

    SOUTH 1
ST

 STREET FROM EAST SEEBOTH STREET 

    NORTH TO THE MILWAUKEE RIVER 

 

    REMOVE NO PARKING ON EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 

    1
ST

 STREET FROM EAST SEEBOTH STREET NORTH 

    TO THE MILWAUKEE RIVER 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to remove and install the 

above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional 

parking could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by the changes in the 

above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 20, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  8
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE # 081189 

    INSTALL NO PARKING ON WEST WHEELHOUSE 

    ROAD FROM A POINT 170 FEET WEST OF SOUTH 

    36
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 120 FEET WEST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the Taylor Dynamics to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their docks.  Since the 

property owners adjacent to the area in question do not object to the installation of the 

restriction we do not have a problem with its installation and recommend its installation. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 20, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  8
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE # 081189 

    INSTALL NO PARKING ON WEST WHEELHOUSE 

    ROAD FROM A POINT 455 FEET WEST OF SOUTH 

    36
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 120 FEET WEST THEREOF 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the Charter Wire to install the above-

captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks.  Since 

the property owners adjacent to the area in question do not object to the installation of the 

restriction we do not have a problem with its installation and recommend its installation. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


